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Scouting in Rusthall
1942
“See things from the boy’s point of view”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)

	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.

· Copies of the St Paul’s Parish Church Parish Magazine for this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can
Did our Scouts meet Gunner Tulloch ?
The following is an extract of a letter dated 13 May 1942 written by Gunner John Tulloch of the 224th Battery (Right Troop), 71st HAA Regiment, Royal Artillery – to friends in Willenhall, Staffordshire..
Skirting London, and over in Surrey now, Dorking was the next big town, then Guildford, Oxted and so into Kent. By way of Sevenoaks, Tonbridge and Tunbridge Wells we came to a final halt on the common at the village of Rusthall, about two miles beyond that last named town. 
This common extends for many miles and our position is on a rise commanding a wide view of lovely wooded countryside. The camp is almost in the village itself and until we got wire up, the villagers, who had never seen a gun at close quarters before, crowded round us so that we had hardly room to turn. 
They are nice enough people but not like Midland folk at all. This district is for the wealthy; Tunbridge Wells is a highly residential town with expensive shops and cinemas and fine hotels. The village of Rusthall is populated mainly by the servants of the rich - shop assistants, house servants and the like. Tunbridge Wells looks down its nose at poor soldiers. Rusthall welcomes them but not with the same spontaniety as the people of Willenhall, and most of our boys regret the change. 
We are living in tents pitched among the gorse and the life is a bit rough. For over a week the weather was perfect, with a warm sun shining all day long but on Sunday afternoon the clouds rolled up and we have had rain every day since, very heavy, at times, it is, too. Monday evening, we had thunder and lightning to add to our entertainment and now, on Wednesday, we are more or less settled down to endure all the damp and discomfort tent life must hold in wet weather. Soon, the sun must shine again and then everything in the garden will be lovely. Kent is very beautiful. I had a run to Chatham one day, passing through a lot of orchard lands at apple blossom time. I won’t forget it. 
District adopts a new title – and Capitation Fees

Local District records (the minute book) show the new title as “Tunbridge Wells and District Boy Scouts Association.”   The list of registered Groups includes 1st Tunbridge Wells (Pathfinders) and 2nd Tunbridge Wells – Rusthall.

In June, a Capitation Fee of 6d per head was introduced for all Cubs, Scouts and Scouters.
Scout Movement Milestones - 1942
	March
	Duke of Gloucester appointed President following the death of the Duke of Connaught.

	
	

	
	

	April
	B-P Memorial Fund launched.

	
	

	July
	First National Air Scout Camp.

	
	

	December
	National Air Scout Exhibition, London.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page
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